

Kiwanis Club of Ottawa

Kiwanis Club of Ottawa Founded 1917

MOTTO: Serving the World's Children

November 26, 1999

Friday Dec 3/99 12:30 p.m. Adam Room

"An open letter to MacLean's on the Quality of Education"

Richard Bertrand

Chair of Board of the University of Ottawa

will be taking a critical look at the recent MacLean's ranking of Canadian Universities and pointing out how the University of Ottawa stands in a class of its own.

On the menu: Beef Moussaka w/Tomato Sauce, Vegetables

November 26 meeting

Nisga'a Chief Joseph Gosnell spoke very candidly about the history of the Nisga'a tribe and the issues surrounding the Treaty which is of critical importance to the Nisga'a. Passing of the Agreement will be a triumph for the Nisga'a people as it will allow their people to make their own mistakes, to savor their own victories and to stand on their own feet.

President's Rose

Krys Rudko was proud to accept the Rose from President John for the great job she is doing as Chair of the Public Relations Committee, for lending her considerable expertise to other Committee Chairs and her assistance with the recent Kiwanis For Kids Lottery.

Head Table - Dec 3/99

- 1. Robert Tripp
- 2. Krys Rudko
- 3. Don Blakslee
- 4. Jackie Holzman
- 5. Richard Bertrand
- 6. **Director Rick Barrigar**
- 7. Sister Betty Ann Kinsella
- 8. Keith McGruer
- 9. Jane Brady
- 10. Steve Tanner
- 11. Liz Van Den Akerboom
- 12. Mark Max, guest book

Congratulations

to Steve Weeks who won the raffle of a millenium pen donated by Murray McKeage.

Thank you for donating, Murray, \$115 was raised for our General Account.

Thought for the Week

Learn from the mistakes of others - you can't live long enough to make them all yourself.

Committee Meetings

See calendar attached

MUSIC COMMITTEE (committee members - why not clip this out)

Thu Dec 2 Music Rehearsal - 7:30 pm Alex Dayton Centre

Sat Dec 4 Parkinson's Party - Westminster Presbyterian Church, 470 Roosevelt St at Byron 2:00pm. Other singers are welcome to participate

Tue Dec 14 AKtion Club Party needs carolers & guitar players at 6:30 pm at the Legion 330 Kent St.

Wed Dec 15 Music Rehearsal - 7:30 pm Alex Dayton Centre

Thu Dec 23"Millenium Blowout!" - Club Christmas luncheon Carol singing and entertainment

Sat Dec 25 Christmas Day Dinner at Alex Dayton Centre 12:00 need musicians and singers.

Upcoming Luncheon Meetings

Dec 10	Partners In Caring - Dean Brown from "The Team"
Dec 17	Annual General Meeting, no guests please
Dec 23	(Thursday) Family Christmas Party (SANTA!)
Dec 31	* No meeting to be held or Round Table
Jan 7	Child & Youth Friendly Ottawa
Jan 14	Terry Heaslip - "Is flying really safe?"
Jan 21	Dr. Marvin Lang, "Selection Process for Astronauts"

Interclub, Sports & Social

An Interclub was held with the Kiwanis Club of Westboro on Monday, Nov 22 and the following 9 members will receive an attendance credit:

Jim Watson, guest speaker, Ron Wing, John Callan, Murray McKeage Susan Menzies, Walter Boyce, Jim Anderson, Kevin McGrath and Paul Poggione

An Interclub was also held with the Kiwanis Club of Orleans on Tues, Nov. 16 and the following 4 members will receive a credit: Susan Menzies, Sam Bhargava, Ron Wing and Bill Harsh.

An Interclub was held with the Kiwanis Club of Riverside on Wed. Nov 17 and the following 4 members will receive a credt: Ron Wing, Susan Menzies, Bob Vergette and Tom Lamothe.

Special Olympics

November 29.

On behalf of the 2000 Winter Games to be held in Ottawa January 24-30, 2000, the Snowsuit Fund of Ottawa Carleton and the Jewish Community Centre, will be holding their 2nd annual **Community Sports Dinner** at the Ottawa Athletic Club on Lancaster Road on Monday,

The Reception and Silent Auction begin at 5;30, followed by a buffet dinner, live auction, and keynote presentation by Dick

Master of Ceremonies is Jack Donohue and you will have a chance to meet Special Olympics professionals and athletes.

Irwin, all for \$100 a ticket.

If you are interested in joining a table of 10 please contact Lt. Governor Ron Wing at 523-7940.

\$ \$ Money Vote \$ \$

Please note that at the Friday luncheon meeting of December 3, you will be asked to vote on an amount of \$2,000 for the Seniors Christmas Dinner planned at the Alex Dayton Centre.

Kiwanis Club of Ottawa

63 Sparks Street, Ste. 601 Ottawa, ON K1P 5A6 (613)233-1900, fax (613)233-3718 email: office@ottawakiwanis.org web: www.ottawakiwanis.org

President: John Callan

Immediate Past President: Ian Hendry

President-Elect: Ed Healey Vice-Presidents Eddy Cook and Richard Munro Honorary Treasurer: Bruce Brooks
Honorary Secretary: Lynda Campbell
Directors Rick Barrigar, Walter Boyce, Janet Dodds,
Derek Finley, Jamie Johnson, Neil McDonald, Steve
Moore, Michel Podeszfinski, Maurice Powers

Help Santa Toy Parade

Thanks go out to Derek Finley who was very instrumental in getting the CHEO Duck Bus into the parade last Saturday which included the Ducklings, the mascots and our 211 Air Cadets.

The Ducklings passed out 1,000 candy canes, a great time was had by all and Kiwanis was once again involved in something good for the community.

Special Olympics Jackets

Orders are being placed right now for the red Corporate Jackets which will have the Kiwanis International logo embroidered on them. The 3-in-1 hip length jacket has a nylon shell that is waterproof, low pill double fleece removable inner jacket and hood.

At a great cost of only \$150(tx incl) you must call the office right away as there is a limited number of jackets available.

Sympathy of the Club

George Wolf, a former member of our club, passed away on Wednesday, Nov 24 at the age of 84.
George was a member of our club from 1956 to 1995 as was his father before him.

Funeral services will be held on Sunday, November 28 at 2:00 pm at the Jewish Community Funeral Home on Cuba Avenue.

Cards can be sent to his wife Barbara at 1976 Lenester Avenue Ottawa, K2A 1J9

Hands-On Committee

150 Sports Bags have been donated by Giant Tiger to assist us with our "Keep Warm" Project.

The kits will be given to the truly homeless and will include a blanket, a hat, gloves, socks, lip balm, razors and lozenges.

Our involvement again this year with the Outreach workers in a number of organizations will keep many homeless a little warmer this year and leave them knowing Kiwanis cares.



Salvation Army "Kettle" Appeal

** WE NEED YOUR HELP!! *

Chair of the Spiritual Aims Committee, Bill Cowie, urgently needs a few more volunteers to 'ring the bells' to raise funds for the Red Shield.

If you can help out by taking a 1 hour shift in front of Zellers on Sparks Street, or in the Rideau Centre, please call Bill at 833-0292.

VOLUNTEERS ARE NEEDED FOR THURS. DEC 2 only

Roster Changes:

Ed Healey, new home address: 32 Spyglass Ridge Ottawa, ON K2S 1B9 ph. 831-5809 fax 831-3176

Email addresses: Richard Munro executivedirector@dcf-fdc.ca

Lynda Campbell lcampbel@magmacom.com

Eddy Cook eddycook@csi.com

Hands-On Committee

Ross Hadwen is asking all of our club members to consider donating any **clothing** that would be suitable for our children at the Connaught Public School.

These children, aged 3-7 are in desperate need of winter clothing such as snowsuits, snowpants, boots, mitts, scarves, sweaters, etc. They will also accept any other clothing for the children.

They also like to get "Treasures" which the teachers distribute to the classmates.

If you have any of these items that you think the kids would like, please call Ross Hadwen at 225-8179

Focus on new members

Welcome to a new feature on Page Four. Following President John's wish to develop ways of better informing our members about what our members do, we will periodically be profiling new members who have joined our Club. We want to make sure that new members are made to feel welcome and part of our Kiwanis family, so be sure to introduce yourself to Brian and Patrick.

Brian Quinn

Brian was introduced into the Club on October 15th by Lt. Governor Ron Wing. Brian retired from the federal government in 1995 after 30 years of service in a variety of departments including Treasury Board, Communications Canada and the Public Service Commission. He currently operates his own consulting practice in strategic planning and project management in various IT/IM domains.

Brian was born and raised in Ottawa and was a member of the Club Scots and Air Cadets. He spent four years in Dearborn, Michigan where he played high school Varsity baseball and football and was a member of the track and field team. After graduating from Carleton University with a BA in Economics. He went on to attain a Master of Science from the University of Quebec.

Brian's community involvement includes over 17 years in minor hockey through the AA in Gloucester and the Blackburn Community Association. Brian was also a charter member of the Ottawa-Rideau Kinsmen Club.

Brian is married to Lois and has two sons and one granddaughter. He resides in Gloucester and will be joining the Golf Committee

Patrick McGarry

Partick was introduced into the Club on October 22nd by his cousin, Brian, and continues a long tradition of Hulse, Playfair & McGarry's connection to the Club.

Patrick was born and raised in Ottawa. He attended the University of Dalhousie (Commerce) and recently graduated from Toronto's Humber Collegel from the Funeral Service Education program. He has worked in the family business since 1995.

Prior to joining Hulse, Playfair & McGarry where he is General Manager, Patrick played in the I.H.L. and A.H.L. In 1991, he was drafted by the Toronto Maple Leafs and also played for the Hartford Whalers and the San José Sharks.

Patrick has worked at the community level with Youth Outreach and Boys & Girls programs in Fort Worth, Texas. He has also coached minor hockey. He is a members of the Canadian Association of Family Enterprises.

Patrick is married to Susan Fitch. They have one daughter Katlyn, who will soon be three years old. He and his family reside in Ottawa. Patrick will be joining our Air Cadets Committee.

December 1999

C1.	M 1 -	T	14/0-1	Th	F! -l	Cational
Sunday	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday
			Young Children 7:30 pm Sam Bhargava's home	Interclub 7:30pm Dave McAlhone's home XmasCommit tee 6:00 Alex DaytonCtr 7:30 Music Rehearsal	Chateau Laurier, Adam Room Richard Bertrand, Chair of the Univ of Ottawa "An Open Letter to MacLean's - Measuring Schmooze or Quality"	To our Jewish members, Happy Hanukkah! Parkinson's Party 2:00 Westminster Presbyterian 4
SPECIAL OLYMPICS ROAST meeting to be held every Thursday at 12:00 830 Campbell Ave.	Board of Directors 5:45 pm Monty's Grill Programme 7:30 pm Wayne French's home	Membership 7:00 pm Les Morin's office 368 Slater St.	Partners In Caring 7:15 am (not shirley) Corel Ctr KeyClub 12:00 Kiwanis office Circle K 12:00 Harold Feder's office	Medical Foundation 7:30 pm Bob Kingham's home Senior Citizens 7:30 pm Youville Centre	Chateau Laurier, Adam Room Dean Brown / Ottawa Senators Hockey Club	1 1
5	6	ļ	8	9	10	
NOTE: No meeting this month for Public Relations, Duck Race, Ways & Means		Bon Appetit 12:00 Capone's Spir Aims Noon St Paul Un Hands On 7:30 pm Eddy Cook's home AKtion Club 6:30 Legion at 330 Kent	Youth & Community 12:00 HSBC 30 Metcalfe, 2nd floor Air Cadets dinner Alex Dayton Ctr		Chateau Laurier, Adam Room Annual General Meeting - No guests please	
12	13	330 Kent 14	15	16	17	18
	Legacy for Life 12:00 90 Sparks St, 4th Floor			Chateau Laurier, Ballroom FAMILY CHRISTMAS PARTY -Music Committee &"SANTA"	* * * * KIWANIS OFFICE CLOSED	MERRY CHRISTMAS!
19	20	21	22	2 3	24	25
	* * * * * *	* * * * * *	Kiwanis Office will close for the week reopening on Tues, Jan 4, 2000.	* * * * * *	* * * * * *	
26	27	28	Good Health to all from Joanne & Rita 29	30	3 1	